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 CMAC BOARD MEETING MINUTES
Monday, April 18, 2011 at 6PM

Yankee Diner, Renton
Present: Steve Sundberg, Scot Johnston, Jeff Kray, Craig Reininger, Dan Greenshields, Fred Wurden, Alden Garrett, Bill Koefoed, Marne Osborne, Duane Stone, Sarah Fiskan and Kris Jarvis
Absent:  Nobody -- 100%! 
Ex Officio Members present: Alan Lauba, Lynne Bielaski, April Hicks
Ex Officio Members absent:   Kari Hensien
Approval of minutes from March 21st meeting
Motion made by Alden to accept the minutes as written; seconded by Craig.  Approved. 
Director’s Report – Alan Lauba

Staffing:  J3 Head Coach notice went out to our club, along with a notice to Paul Mahre at PNSA.  
Results:  NW Cup Champs; J3 Champs; 2nd at Buddies.  Overall, we have a strong team with good potential for the future.

PNSA Convention:  Alan would appreciate feedback from the Board as to which races to vie for at convention.  Bill would like an Elite Pass discussion to take place so that we are in sync with the PNSA Manual.

Crystal Mtn:  We no longer have the ability to use C-1 as a potential base as the Forest Service will not allow us to build on the existing C-1 foundation.  They would like us to build a building closer to the woods; we’d need to go through the Forest Service process to do a fixed building.  Snowmaking possibility is no longer on Lower Bull, but in Green Valley.
Spring Training plan:  Bill and Scott will be coaching the week-end of May 14/15.  There will be training also the week-end of May 21/22.  We’ll need to buy lift tickets and salt, totaling approximately $500/day.  Elite Passes will no longer work; Elite Pass racers will be charged $20/day.  MM kids will buy their next year’s pass.

Europe Camp: most likely to be cancelled due to a low sign-up.

Summer Camp: Holden Withington will be asked to coach a Master’s Camp during our July camp with side by side SL.  There is lots of snow at Timberline.

Fall Clinics:  if snowmaking is in effect, we will have fall week-ends at Crystal instead of Mt. Hood.  Colorado Camp will be scheduled around Veteran’s Day.

Spring Fitness Testing:  PNSA will not be doing a spring testing.  Alan feels that it is important to gauge one’s progress, so he will have a CMAC Testing day in June.

Program Administrator Report – Kari Hensien
Positive feedback on the website; note: double check the spelling of names.
Volunteer Coordinator – April Kerslake
Alden and April are working on getting more CMAC parents trained to becoming officials.

Volunteer refunds are going out shortly.  The recalcitrants will have to do the buy-out next year.
President’s Report – Jeff Kray

Jeff will be crafting an agenda for the Retreat.  Alan’s Contract will be addressed shortly; a proposal is forthcoming. 

World Cup Dreams Foundation request:  give the kids an opportunity to sign up when they sign up for the program.  We will ask Scott Macartney to make a presentation at the June meeting.

Buddy Werner Jackets:  Lynne ordered soft-shelled Karbon navy blue jackets and hats.  Karbon’s pricing was much lower than Descent and Spyder.

Dan will be finishing up with the survey.  The survey went to the emails that we’ve used in the registration (several being racers and not parents); next year’s registration, we will need to ask for a separate email for parents.  

Governance Report – Scot Johnston 
Board Candidates:  we have three retiring Board members:  Alden, Kris and Scot.  Currently, we have a Board of 13 (the Prep position being vacant); the quorum is 7.  It was decided that 13 is a good number.  The Board approved the following new members:  Andy Cooley, Brian Dennehy, Stein Dolan, Charter Harrison, Rich Hultquist, Angela M. Niemann, and David Thomsen.  Alden moved that we put Stein Dolan into the remainder of Kris’ term.  Sarah seconded.  Approved (1 Nay).
Jeff will go back to the other candidates requesting that they keep their names in the hat for the future.  Jeff will call each of the new Board members and invite them to the retreat.

Officers for 2011-2012:

President:  Jeff

VP: Marne

Secretary: TBD

Treasurer: Bill

Treasurer’s Report – Bill Koefoed
(See handouts)
FFE (Fund for Excellence) – Steve will compile a list of the various uses for the Fund. We will brainstorm at the retreat what are the targets that we could ask for – whether an amount or items (such as a wireless timing system).
Parent Handbook:  Sarah will ask some of the Prep parents for input as to what they’d like to see in it.  Alden will continue to help assemble the information.

CMAC Apparel:  Thank you, Dan.  It will be at the banquet.
Buddy Werner Committee:  Fred continues to make progress.  Kari has the master book that SPAC put together.
 
Bill moved that we adjourn; seconded by Dan.  Approved.  Adjourned at 8:59 PM.
Next meeting:  Board Retreat on Saturday, May 21st at Koefoed’s house.






